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I. INTRODUCTION

1. 
Public Counsel continues to appreciate the opportunity to participate in the Commission’s rulemaking regarding the distribution of telephone book directories.  In response to the Commission’s Notice of Opportunity to File Response dated September 14, 2012, Public Counsel offers the following comments.  Our comments do not address the second question presented by the Commission as this is a question best addressed by the party which made the proposal referenced by the Commission.

II. COMMENTS
1. What has been the experience in other states that have adopted either an opt-in or opt-out program for the distribution of directories?

a. How was the transition implemented (e.g. by flash cut or phased in, and if phased in, over what period of time)?

b. How were/are consumers notified of their option, and what is the number and nature of complaints that have been received about the programs?
2. 
Public Counsel is aware of a number of states that have approved proposals for modification of white pages distribution.  The majority of the states have addressed the issues on a company-by-company basis through waiver proceedings, rather than in a rulemaking proceeding.  Importantly, many of these states have also imposed a number of conditions on such requests, including requiring numerous forms of customer notice and outreach efforts and tracking the impact of the changes to white pages distribution on customers.
3. 
Information related to the experience of customers associated with changes made in these states is limited due to the fact that many of these changes are fairly recent and because data associated with the impact on customers of changes to distribution of white pages directories is largely confidential.  However, one incident from Ohio received news coverage and provides an example of customer response to changes in distribution of white pages directories.  The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio granted AT&T’s request to stop automatically delivering residential white pages directories in February 2009.  Customers were notified of the change when they received their yellow pages directories.  The call center responsible for taking requests for residential white pages was overloaded by calls from customers requesting white pages directories, causing customers to wait on hold for an hour or more.

4. 
The attached Table 1 Summary of Other Jurisdictions summarizes the information Public Counsel collected regarding the changes to white pages distribution adopted by other states and includes methods of customer notice, tracking requirements associated with impacts on customers, how the transition was implemented, and any other important consumer protections implemented, to the extent known. The table is not exhaustive.  
III. Conclusion

5. 
Public Counsel continues to support strong consumer protections and notification requirements to ensure that those who need or want residential white pages will be able to receive them.  Public Counsel will be in attendance at the October 18, 2012, proposed rule adoption hearing and looks forward to participating further in this proceeding.
� Comments of Dex One Corporation on Proposed Rule, ¶¶ 10 – 15 and Appendix A, August 20, 2012.


� Phone Book Callers Overwhelm AT&T Call Center, Samavati, Shaheen, The Plain Dealer, July 8, 2009. http://www.cleveland.com/business/index.ssf/2009/07/phone_book_callers_overwhelm_a.html.
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